CITY OF MADISON
INTER-DEPARTMENTAL
CORRESPONDENCE

Date: May 15, 2007

To: Mayor Dave Cieslewicz and the Common Council
From: Larry D. Nelson, City Engineer
Subject: Common Council Agenda Item No. 42, Legistar No 06187, Awarding Public Works Contract

No. 5999, Park Street Reconstruction and Construction of Relief Storm Sewer.

The construction of the storm sewer outfall in the subject named contract requires a permit from the
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources in accordance with Chapter 30 of the Wisconsin State Stafutes.
The WDNR has held a public hearing with regards to the City’s application, which is contested by property
owners who reside on West Shore Drive. This office has requested, and have been granted, an extensmn of
public comment for 2-weeks, which would be May 28, 2007 That wilt enable the Alder of the 13" District to
convey another public meeting which has been scheduled for May 23, 2007 Following the closure of the
public comment period, the Department of Natural Resources has 30-days in which to make its determination.

Itis recommended that the award of this contract be referred tc the Commen Council's July 3, 2007 meeting in
anticipation of the receipt of the permit.,
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Lawg D Nelson,/ #.
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